## Fairfax County Employees Advisory Council



Advocates for a better workplace.

Group I: Tim Burgess Group II: Ron Kuley Group III:

Group IV: Steve Royle Group V: Elizabeth Schreffler Group VI: Dalal Hasan Hamad Group VII: Randy Creller Group VIII: David Newhall Group IX: Dwight Greear Group X: Eileen Yates Group XI: Vicki Kammerude

Meeting Date: January 12, 2017

In Attendance: Randy Creller Steve Royle Dwight Greear

Libby Schreffler Eileen Yates
David Newhall Vicki Kammerude

**<u>BOS Meetings:</u>** A presentation with detailed illustrations that show the gap between Fairfax County employee salaries and the regional market pay in addition to other FY18 budget considerations is being delivered to each district supervisor individually during the month of January. The county executive will announce the proposed budget on February 14, 2017.

**Review of Individual Meetings**: Meetings with Supervisors Gross (Mason), Smyth (Providence), Cook (Braddock), Smith (Sully), and Storck (Mt. Vernon) have been completed. Supervisors' have been receptive, interested in the information presented and, in general, noncommittal.

**Employee Support and Participation:** Employees are accessing the EAC website and using the form letter to introduce themselves to their individual district supervisor, with courtesy copies to remaining supervisors, as an employee and Fairfax County resident. EAC tables with Value Us stickers, badges, and budget information are at the Government Center and Penino building each Tuesday morning, and the Herrity building on Wednesday mornings.

• Supervisor Storck requested to be omitted from "cc" status on emails; questioned the use of a county computer to send personalized email

HR/Cathy Spage was notified about the response from Supervisor Storck and she advised that a "one time" email from a county office or computer is not an issue as long as it does not become a habit.

## **EAC Schedule:**

EAC will meet January 19 February 2,9,16

Meeting adjourned 10:00